
 SCHOOL COUNCIL 

MINUTES 

Tuesday 1 May 2018 

 
Present: Reception – William & Alysha 

Year 1 –  Adelina & Leon 
   Year 2 –  Ollie & Maisie 
   Year 3 – Lucas & Kyla 
   Year 4 –  Sofia & William 
   Year 5 –  Arnav & Caitlin 
   Year 6 –  Ava & Charlie 
 
Staff:  Kim Lague and Jasmin Ash and later joined by Mrs Blyth. 
 
For todays meeting children had discussed with their classmates various items that they felt should be 
discussed at the School Council meetings this term.  Each class made of list of things they would like considered 
and they were shared at todays meeting.  The class lists were as follows: 
 
Reception Reception felt it was time to change the names of the classes and made the following 

suggestions: Flowers, Dinosaurs, Insects, Sea life, Safari, Colours, Shapes, Numbers and 
Letters. 

Year 1 Discos in class, Kite flying, making food, Birdwatching, Painting areas in class, Craft Club, 
Nap time, Drama, Languages, more PE, more Art, more Handwriting, more Science, 
weekly Games Day. 

Year 2 New Cromwell Code, Reflection Room/Behaviour, Golden Time, Snacks, Lunchtime, 
Playtime rules, Field Equipment, Water Stations, Trim Trail, Classrooms, Wet Play, Sports 
Day, Summer Fayre, End of Term Treat, Charity Events 

Year 3 Playground rules, Bins, change of uniform, Tuck Shop, better quality cups 
Year 4 Art Day/Art Club, more goals, more free reading, Tuck Shop, meals, extend hall, outdoor 

cover for when it rains, adult available at lunchtimes for academic support, Chat Club, 
more IT (ipads etc), Fruit Stall, Wildlife Haven Club, gel pens, different drinks available at 
lunchtime, more discos, Ice Cream at lunchtime, picnics, more plants around school, Times 
Table Club, healthier lunch boxes 

Year 5 Clubs ie Chess Club/newspaper club/photography club, new class names 
 
Mrs Blyth came along to the meeting and listened to the ideas that had been gathered.  She was very impressed 
with many of the ideas and it was decided that we would choose the following three items to promote;  
 

1. Lunchtimes: Posters will be designed promoting healthy eating and what a healthy lunch box 
should/should not look like.  A leaflet for use in classrooms could also be produced using this 
information. 

 
2. Lunchtimes: Information/posters will be created about behaviour/rules at lunch and play time.  Staff will 

be asked to participate in a skills survey in the hope they may be able to run a lunchtime club. 
 

3. Classroom names: Reps will ask their classes for ideas for new classroom names. 
 
Next meeting: 15 May 2018 
 
 


